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Our mission is to build welcoming communities and caring relationships that empower people and restore hope. 

We are a nonprofit organization that specializes in Supportive Housing, Mental Health and 

Money Management Services in San Francisco. 

Hello Conard House Community!  

Welcome to the Conard Bulletin Spring/

Summer 2023 issue. We’re thrilled to 

report that Spring 2023 included the 

finalizing of our Strategic Roadmap 

Business Plan 2023-2026 and a 

successful Year-End Campaign. We 

then kicked off Summer 2023 with our 

annual New Fiscal Year Staff Appreciation Event with recognition and 

gratitude of our shared challenges and accomplishments. 

As a community of residents, clients, staff, volunteers, supporters, funders 

and advocates, every day we are developing, collaborating and support-

ing the avenues that address the systemic issues with housing, 

healthcare, food security and digital access as human rights in San 

Francisco and taking action on opportunities and policies that directly 

impact the quality of life of our residents and clients. 

Please peruse the Conard Bulletin and feel inspired by the CH Tech 

Pop-Ups, the vignette from a former 

resident and the hot off the press 

feature story on Conard 

House in the Nob Hill 

Gazette! 
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We are thrilled to announce 

Conard House is featured in an 

article in the latest issue of 

the Nob Hill Gazette, “Places to 

Belong.” The Nob Hill Gazette, a 

beautiful regional monthly maga-

zine, celebrates the civic achieve-

ment of the community by 

providing a platform for the non-

profits at its service. The Nob Hill 

Gazette is owned and operated 

by Clint Reilly Communications, 

and is, “San Francisco’s 

publication-of-

record” for the 

City’s social, 

philanthropic 

and cultural 

life. Thank 

you, Nob Hill 

Gazette and 

Clint Reilly 

Communica-

tions, for spend-

ing some time 

with us and for 

spreading the 

word about our 

work to make 

San Francisco a better place for 

all.  

Angie Brown-Tanielian, Director of Development 

 

 

Anne Quaintance 
CEO/Executive Director 

Conard House 
Featured in the 
Nob Hill Gazette 

A Message from our 
CEO/Executive 
Director 
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They provided essential vaccina-

tions for dogs, including rabies, 

DHLPP (preventing parvo and 

leptospirosis, which is common 

in SF), and bordetella (for kennel 

cough). For cats, they offered ra-

bies vaccinations. 18 Conard 

House residents attended the 

event. 

During the event, Full Belly Bus 

also distributed free dog coats 

and toys to the attendees. The 

very first pet treated in the pilot 

program was the one featured in 

the picture. 

Conard House recently participated 

in a Vax Me! event with Full Belly 

Bus (FBB), an all-volunteer nonprofit 

organization dedicated to supporting 

pet owners working to end or prevent 

homelessness in San Francisco. Their 

latest initiative, Vax Me!, is a pilot 

program aimed at providing free vet-

erinary care clinics to shelter-in-place 

hotels. This program was created in 

response to the COVID-19 pandemic 

when it was discovered that pets 

needed to be fully vaccinated for 

their owners to gain access to perma-

nent supportive housing. 

This March, FBB partnered with 

Conard House to host this year's Vax 

Me! event, which featured two veteri-

nary teams and three vet technicians. 
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Vax Me! Event at Conard House 
Natalie Slosar, Development Office Volunteer 

smartphones and tablets. Attendees 

also learned how to use smartphone 

applications and complete online job 

applications. The Tech Pop-Up 

stations provided support in 

English, Spanish, Cantonese, 

and Russian languages.  

Each event was well attended 

and successful and Conard 

House looks forward to offering 

the next CH Tech Pop-Up and 

meeting the digital literacy 

needs of Conard House resi-

dents. 

Natalia joined the Conard Com-

munity in March 2023 and in 

her short time here, she has 

enhanced the training received 

by our residents who participate 

in the Conard House SF Con-

nected Program, a partnership be-

tween Conard House and the San 

Francisco Department of Aging and 

Adult Services, providing digital liter-

acy training to 80 – 100 Conard 

House residents monthly. 

Tech Pop-Up At Conard House 
Angie Tanielian, Director of Development 

“This newsletter is for the community…” 

the resume writing workshops, were 

well attended. The CH Tech Pop-Up 

had a fair-like atmosphere – attendees 

were greeted with Peet’s coffee and 

raffle drawings for prizes including 

tablets and gift cards. Attendees were 

encouraged to visit the various sta-

tions to get answers on all things 

tech, including how to use their 

Conard House responds to the de-

mand for digital literacy with innova-

tion, collaboration, and a whole lot of 

fun. Natalia Rojas, our new Vol-

unteer Program Manager, helped 

to coordinate 3 fun events, two 

of which were in response to 

several specific requests for train-

ing on resume writing. Two of 

the events were a collaboration 

with the Mental Health Associa-

tion of San Francisco (MHASF) 

and the Tech Pop-Up Event was 

held in collaboration with the 

San Francisco Tech Council. 

 

40 Conard House residents par-

ticipated in the two workshops 

for a total of 80 residents! Each 

event featured a catered lunch 

provided by LaCocina, a San 

Francisco nonprofit organization. 

MHASF provided volunteers to help 

with the training and all attendees 

received gift cards. 

The Conard House Tech Pop-Up, like 
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describe. It's no secret that during my 

time at Conard House, I complained a 

few times about the property manage-

ment staff of my Coop, mostly because 

I felt it would take too long to get some 

necessary household repairs complet-

ed. Over time, during my stay at 

Conard House, I became more emphat-

ic toward the staff because I came to 

realize how busy the staff is taking care 

of many residents – not just me. I began 

to understand the property manage-

ment staff were completely aware of 

the importance of the repairs and do 

get the job done despite my com-

plaints. I know that many landlords 

would have simply chosen to retaliate, 

but I know and believe Conard House 

truly cares about its residents. They 

aren’t perfect, I’m not perfect but no 

one is and based on my own experi-

ence living there, I know they made a 

genuine effort to keep my home clean 

and safe, which is not true of all hous-

ing providers. 

When it comes to housing in San Fran-

cisco, I choose to celebrate any sign of 

progress. I wish you, Conard House, 

every success with it and I am grateful 

the Marilyn Inn is now in your care. 

My name is Michael Scarce and I am a 

former Conard House Cooperative 

Housing (Coop) resident. I lived at a 

Conard House property for over three 

years, and overall, it was a very posi-

tive experience. My physical and men-

tal health gradually improved during 

that time and a little over a year ago I 

left [Conard House] to live inde-

pendently in my own apartment. A few 

weeks ago, I needed to contact my 

former Conard House counselor so I 

visited the Conard House website to 

get a contact phone number and I 

landed on a page that showed beauti-

ful photos announcing some exciting 

news: Conard House opened a new 

program, the Conard House Transition-

al Housing Program at The Marilyn 

Inn.  

 

Just reading the name, the Marilyn 

Inn triggered a flood of emotions and 

memories. I lived there for a short time 

19 years ago way before Conard 

House opened the site and my experi-

ence was not a good one. 

 

Now, seeing those beautiful photos of 

the Marilyn Inn on the Conard House 

website brings me a kind of peace of 

mind and closure that I cannot fully 

Living Independently A Year Later—Keep It Up Conard House! 

“This newsletter is for the community…” 

there’s a digital version 
of this newsletter 

 

Get it delivered directly to 
your inbox. 

  

Subscribe online today! 
 

Visit 
conardhouse.org/subscribe 

Michael Scarce, Former Conard House Resident 

Empowering People  Restoring Hope 
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Conard House, Inc. 
1385 Mission Street, Suite 200 
San Francisco, CA 94103 
(415) 864-7833 
admin@conard.org 
www.conardhouse.org 
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ConardHouse.org (415) 864-7833 admin@conard.org 

@ConardHouse @ConardHouse.sf 

To join Conard House as a supporter, advocate, or volunteer, please contact us, 
and follow us on social media to receive updates! 

Anne Quaintance, CEO/Executive Director at anne.quaintance@conard.org 
Angie Brown, Director of Development at angie@conard.org 

 

To contact Conard House you may visit: https://conardhouse.org/contact-us 

We launched our Pet Pilot Program to offer free 
veterinary care, pet behavior training and pet sup-

plies to our residents with companion animals  

The Food Kiosk Program provides 24-hour self-serve 
access to fresh meals in a high-tech refrigerator 

that tracks inventory 

Donate to one or both of our campaigns to sustain and expand the new innovative 

Conard House Pet & Food Kiosk Programs!  

We want to send a shout-out to you, our donors and friends! Because of you, the Conard House End-of-Year Campaign 

was a HUGE success. We not only met our $20K matching goal – we SURPASSED it! 

Your gifts support our mission and significantly impact our work. It is because of you and the 

Conard Community that we can continue to provide direct support services to our 1,475 residents 

and clients. Your belief in our mission motivates us to work even harder and reach greater heights 

in achieving our goals. 

We cannot thank you enough for your generosity and commitment to Conard House and human 

rights. Together, we are making San Francisco a better place for all. 

You Did It and We Thank You! 
Angie Tanielian, Director of Development 

https://conardhouse.org/contact-us

